BHS ALUMINI - SOSAHIB
General Executive/Launching Committee Meeting Minutes
15th November, 2015
	Dr. Faokunla (Chairman), Dr. Bamikole (V. Chairperson) 

	 Olaoluwa Fatunmbi (Secretary), Mr. Shoneye (PRO), Mrs. Omotosho (Treasurer)

	 

	

	Facilitator: Faokunla, Chairman

	


	Topic
	Speaker
	

	Prayer
	Bamikole
	Opening prayer for the deliberation was said by Dr. Bamikole

	Reading/ Adoption of minute of last meeting
	Fatunmbi
Bamikole/
Omotosho
	Briefly read the minute of last meeting having already sent out the minute to everybody before the meeting.
Moved motion for adoption in the absence of addition and subtraction.

Seconded the motion.

	Welcome Address
	Chairman
	Welcomed everybody to the meeting and apologized for the change in the date which was due to the ordination he has in his church

	Agenda
	Fatunmbi
	Read out the agenda as it has been sent out by the chairman and the matters arising were Reports of Committee on Tutoring, By-laws, IRS Tax Exempt Status and Membership Drive

	Project
	Chairman 

Shoneye
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Chairman
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Omotosho

Bamikole

Conclusion
	Said that the committee met yesterday and resolved that based on the complexity envisaged with the tutoring part of the project, that they wish to focus on the scholarship aspect of the project while tutoring is put on hold. The scholarship will be for the graduating students of BHS who wish to further their education to university or college level. The budget will be $1500 and it will be throughout their stay in their chosen high institution of learning. The committee that will anchor this will include The Principal, an educator, National Chairman and SOSAHIB North America Chapter. He further stressed that any member of the association that want to do the scholarship should do it individually without attaching it with the one association is embarking on.
He then asked Mr. Shoneye who was part of the committee if he has something to add to it.

Said what the chairman said was exactly what transpired at the committee meeting.

Appreciated the committee for streamlining the criteria and said it was a job well done

Asked how often we are going to be giving out this scholarship, she suggested that we should make it 2 students per year to contain every graduating students yearly and will not burst our purse.

Lauded the suggestion and he said that he thought about it also and reducing the number of students or the amount will be ok.
Said that was deliberated extensively on at the level of the committee before they reached that agreement, that they planned the scholarship should cover tuition, books and accommodation but now with the look of things, then we can reduce the number of student and amount to #50,000 to incorporate each set.

Said #50,000 will be too small and suggested that #100,000 will be ok, with that amount at the later time it will amount to $4000 yearly

Said they conducted a survey on tuition fee and that it was range between #20,000 - #80,000, and further advised that any amount we want to go for should not be more than what we can sustain.
Said we should focus our scholarship as a means of supporting the students, that we should not make it a burden on the association.

Corroborated what Mr. Fatunmbi said by saying that, the main aim of this scholarship was to subsidize their tuition fees.

Said he wished we make it #100,000 as suggested by Mrs. Omotosho, considering our finances, that we should 

Suggested that since some members have shown interest in involving in scholarship, can’t they be contributing towards association’s project instead of doing it individually.
Said that they also thought about that, opening of account for scholarship but it is not advisable to budget on promise made by people because they can fault which will affect our project; he suggested that association can raise the amount budgeted for the project and we should limit the study year to 4yrs. We should encourage people to contribute to the project account.
Said as at now we have about $9500 and by the end of the year, we can reach $15,000 if everybody pays up; that what we have now can cover the first 4yrs of the project and in the space of 4yrs to come, people will still pay their dues.

Was of the opinion that 4yrs will be $10,000, we should not forget that we’ll still have some other things we want to spend money on. 

On Mr. Fatunmbi’s point, that our peoples commitment to money is not encouraging.

Asked what our estimated annual income will be and that we should earmark a certain percentage for the project
Answered that the annual income for the association is $4000 and that we have some amount already from the past years. She advised that what worth doing at all, worth doing well.

Suggested that we can make the year of study 4-5yrs but that anybody going beyond that will be on his/her own and that we can review this every 2yrs.

Was of the opinion that it won’t be ok for us not to finish what we start, so if student is going for 6yr course, we should be able to cover it.

Supported what Mrs. Omotosho said that we should see any student under the coverage of the scholarship throughout their stay in the higher institution and he further said this can be reviewed every 2yrs.

It was finally agreed that the scholarship will be for 2 student at the rate of #100,000 each throughout their academic years. That there should be dedicated account for the scholarship and that the scholarship should be reviewed every 2yrs.

	By-Law
	Shoneye
Chairman

	Said as of now they have a draft and that Mr. Ojediran helped in typing . That they made the Objective to focus on 501c, they also include honorary award to well-paying members and there is inclusion of Patrons (members who are aged who can help in mediation). Also that by-law will help in setting up ad-hoc committees, the amount the chairman will hold as running grant and the signatories to association’s account are included. He further said that they will send it to chairman for perusal.

Asked that since Dr.Adepoju and Mr. Shoneye will not be around for the general meeting , that they should encourage Mr. Ojediran to be at the meeting to give report to the general house

	Membership drive
	Chairman

	Calling list
He implored the executives to be making use of the list sent out by the secretary by calling people assigned to each executive in order to strengthen our membership drive.

Whatsapp

Thanked Mr. Fatunmbi for setting up the group which is aimed at strengthening the communication among members and for the dissemination of information.
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	2017 General Conference
Asked if we should make recommendations to the house or we should allow the house to make suggestion and vote on their choices.

Said we should let the house suggest but that we already agreed on Canada at Atlanta conference.

Corrected the notion that we didn’t agree on Canada at Atlanta but that we only talked about it unofficially.

Was of the opinion that we should look into options we have and then suggest them to the general house.
Suggested Maryland

Said this association belong to North America which comprises of USA and Canada, that since we already had one in USA, then we should hold the next one in Canada

Said Canada is ok with him

Said Canada is also welcomed to him but since we have more members in USA, that we should be having 2 general conferences in US and 1 in Canada. 

Agreed with that and said we’ll present Canada to the general house.

Website
Said that at the last general meeting, Pastor Olusanya made a suggestion about having a website, he asked if we really need that now and how much will it cost us.

Said having website is ok for us and it may not cost us more than $30. That we’ll need people that will be putting information on it i.e. The media team.

Newsletter
He also noted that having newsletter was part of members’ suggestion during the last general meeting.

Said there’s no need for newsletter in this age when everything has gone computerized.

	General
	Omotosho
Chairman
	 Asked if we could have one more meeting before the end of the year precisely by December to round up our activity.
Said that since it has been agreed that our meeting will be once in two month, that we should keep it as that.

	Adjournment
	Fatunmbi/ Shoneye
	Motion for the adjournment was moved by Mr. Fatunmbi
It was seconded by Mr. Shoneye

	Closing prayer
	Shoneye
	Was said by Mr. Shoneye


	ACTION ITEMS GENERATED FROM THIS MEETING

	Item #
	Action
	Assigned to
	Due Date

	1
	Next General meeting, Sunday, 24th January, 2016.
	
	

	2
	Next Executive meeting, Sunday 10th January, 2016.
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